TORONTO Community Consultation Meeting

The City of Toronto holds public consultations as one way to engage residents in the life of their city. We invite you to get involved.

Planning application for:

GROUND RUN-UP ENCLOSURE AT BILLY BISHOP TORONTO CITY AIRPORT

The City is holding a community consultation meeting where you can learn more about this application, ask questions and share your comments. Details are as follows:

Date: Tuesday, June 28, 2016

Time: 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm (Presentation at 7:30pm)

Place: Waterfront Neighbourhood Centre - Dance Studio

Proposal

At the request of the City of Toronto, PortsToronto is proposing to construct a Ground Run-Up Enclosure (GRE) at Billy Bishop Toronto City Airport. A GRE is an open-air, acoustically engineered structure used to dampen the noise produced by engine maintenance run-up inspections. The City of Toronto is undertaking a technical review of the GRE, and invites you to attend a community consultation meeting on June 28, 2016 to learn more about the proposed design, construction and operation of this noise management facility.

In addition to the June 28, 2016 community meeting, interested parties may participate in a June 23, 2016 drop-in site meeting (6:30pm-7:30pm at BBTCA Terminal Building, Room LC02) to get a closer look at the proposed GRE location, and to speak with PortsToronto representatives. Please contact Angela Homewood (ahomewood@portstoronto.com) of PortsToronto for further site meeting details.

You may also view a more detailed description of the GRE facility and related technical materials at:

 $\frac{http://www1.toronto.ca/wps/portal/contentonly?vgnextoid=ded1b4762080551}{0VgnVCM10000071d60f89RCRD\&vgnextchannel=90777c6a9967f310VgnVCM10000071d60f89RCRD}$

To speak with City staff directly, contact **Bryan Bowen** at 416-338-4842 or bbowen@toronto.ca. You may also mail your comments to **Toronto City Hall,** 100 Queen Street West, 12th Floor East Tower, Toronto, ON, M5H 2N2.



You may also contact Councillor Cressy, Ward 20, at (416) 392-4044; or Councillor McConnell, Ward 28, at (416) 392-0207.

Notice to correspondents:

Information will be collected in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.

Our public meeting locations are wheelchair/mobility device accessible. Other reasonable accommodation or assistive services for persons with disabilities may be provided with adequate notice. Please contact Bryan Bowen, at 416-338-4842, bbowen@toronto.ca with your request. The City of Toronto is committed to taking the necessary steps to insure compliance with the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act, 2005.